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CHAPTER DIRECTORS  

 Randy & Linda Porter  

 

WHAT A GREAT FALL  

AT LEAST SO FAR  

 
 The first labor day Wing Ding was here and is gone. They announced a total of 1999 bikes were 

there.  Boy were they beautiful.  It was the best Wing Ding I have been to. The people were so nice. It was 

like the mayor spoke to each person and told them we should be welcomed with open arms. Because they all 

did. I don't think I was ever so welcomed anywhere in my life as I was in Huntsville, AL. I did not win the 

Gold Wing but the guy who did was from Birmingham AL. Because of the laws in AL that gentleman will 

need pay almost $5000.00 in taxes before he can pick it up. I knew I should have won it, OH WELL.. 

 

 The weather has been great and many of us have been riding. Don Schroeder has been going crazy. 

Back and forth to Florida and the Carolinas. I am told I could not keep up, but it sounds like fun. 

 

 The Finley's opened up their home to all of us so we could camp and tell stories.  Our main meal was  

Saturday night at 5 PM, with the Chapter providing the meat, drinks and dinnerware; some brought covered 

dishes to share. We had a good participation (28 members), however, due to the weather not cooperating, the 

attendance was down.  We do thank Mike and Cheryl for opening up their home to all of us.. 

 

 We also have on our ride schedule to support Chapter I (Wooster) at their annual road kill stew 

and auction on November 7
th
.  Checkout their newsletter for details.  It's always a good time and eating, 

leaving us coming home with an additional item to decorate or use in our home. 

 

 Be sure to read the newsletter in completion, as it gives details of our upcoming activities, etc.  Oh, 

one more thing:  our Christmas Party will be held at the Grotto Hall in Mansfield.  This will be the first 

Saturday in December (the 5
th
).  Tickets should be available for sale at our October gathering (see Gail). 

 

 Our new ACD's are Cathy and Al Nighswander and since they are our current Dinner Ride 

Leaders, they have found someone to plan those rides in the future.  I want to welcome Debbe and Larry 

Stinehilber as they fill this position.  Thanks to Cathy and Al for the great job they have done in the past 

and I look forward to working with them in their new position in the future.   

  

 October is fast approaching and brings along a lot of activities.  Due to so many, we won't be able to 

attend them all.  Linda and I have never been on a cruise, so we thought this would be a good time to go and 

have scheduled to join other GWRRA members on the Region D cruise.  BUT, that means, something else 

has to give.  So, we won't be around for the gathering, a dinner ride and possibly the Halloween party on 

October 31
st
 at 6:00 pm at Dan and Phyllis Kerrôs home. I thank all of you who have stepped up and are 

helping out in different capacities while we are  gone to sea.   

 

 Don't forget the fund raiser that Ted is spearheading ï all proceeds of the Rada Cutlery and 

Accessories will be going to the Ride for Kids that Dennis Long participates in each year.   If you haven't 
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seen the order catalog, ask for one and place your order today. 

 

  Changes keep happening which is good because they say if you're not changing you are stopping. 

And this group is not stopping.  Thank you all for your hard work. We appreciate your efforts. 

 

A thought for the day ñ There is something that is much more scarce, something rarer than ability. It is the 

ability to recognize ability.ò 
 

Linda and Randy 

 

          PENDING ASSôT CHAPTER DIRECTORS 

 

So, Cathy told me that they are becoming ACDôs as soon as the 

approval comes from the Ohio district GWRRA office.  Hot diggity 

dog!!  I am no JK Growling or Bark Twain, but when I put my whole 

heart into my writing, I hold my own.  So, I thought I should put my 

paw to the computer and introduce Al and Cathy from my point of 

view to my loyal readers so you know what to expect. 

Al is the leader of the pack in this house.  He works like a dog to make sure Rosie and I have good food and 

plenty of doggie treats.  His bark is definitely worse than his bite.  Let me give an exampleéHe barks that he 

is not going to pet us. We look at him with our sad eyes, he melts, and pets us.  Wooferly!!  So what does this 

mean to youéHe will be loyal, strong, and make good decisions for the group.  Pawsitively, he cares about 

family and friends.  Look at him with your puppy dog eyes and he is trainable.   

Let me paws for a moment to find my words to introduce Cathy.  She is mom.  She makes sure we are fed, 

bathed, and obedient.  She kind of quirky at times and buys us small toys for no reason.  When she has a ruff 

day, she relaxes with chocolate and wine and we get a Dingo chew bone! Pawesome!    She makes sure we 

go outside before bed and when she retires for the night, we are petted and kissed good night.  So, as your 

ACD she will be there to make sure the basics are taken care of and add the special touches that make what 

she does unique.    

Well, I am done.  I deserve a chicken breast jerky treat for this piece of writing.  Grrrin!  

Your furever friend, Paris 

         CHAPTER MOTORIST AWARENESS  

Raymond & Ritchel Sipe  

      I can't believe summer is over already, and, time for another leaf ride; which sorry to say I can't go on 

this year.  Fall is here with all the typical motorcycle hazards including wet leaves on the roadway, and lots 

of deer.  I have seen at least six young deer dead alongside the road in just the last week.  That means at least 

six vehicles got damaged hitting them and there are lots more out there waiting to jump out in front of you 

so, be careful.  Well time to go and get some wood cut.  Just have a feeling we will be getting lots of snow 

this winter and I want to be ready for it.  Well as ready as I can be.  Just don't like being cold in my drafty old 

farm house.  ha ha.   Might see a few of you at the Oak Ridge festival near Attica on October 17th and 

18th. It is very similar to the Prairie Peddler festival in Butler.  Catch you later. 

Happy Riding, Raymond & Ritchel  
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NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

 JIM & CAROL  CULLER                                                        

  

Even though FALL is officially here; we have been blessed to a lot of warm 

(and hot), sunny days which we are certainly enjoying. There is a downside 

to this time of year; the loss of daylight hours.  At 8 pm itôs as ñblack as the 

inside of a cowò as Chuck Wolfersberger use to say.  We donôt set our 

clocks back until Sunday, November 1
st
.  Then, it will be dark at 5 pm.   

 

Our Chapter B Leaf Ride this past weekend was a fantastic ride with great friends enjoying each otherôs 

company.  From what we were told, Susan Kennedy did a lot of praying (to the man above) for the weather 

to cooperate.  He must have listened, because our weather could not have been any better.  Of course, when 

we left Saturday morning it was a cool 41 degrees; but warmed up during the day, and, Sundayéwas a great 

ride home on Rt. 555 (the triple nickel.).  What beautiful scenery!!!  We stayed Saturday night in 

Parkersburg, West Virginia and purchased gas for $1.95 per gallon.  A great BIG THANKS to Rich 

Faeth for leading our group and getting us across the toll bridge.  Rich paid for all the bikes in our group so 

we could just ride through and not stop.  He was also very, very proud for getting all the bikes through for 

fifty -cents; even the bikes with trailers, which shouldôve been Ninety-cents.  WHAT A MAN!!   And, 

SUSAN KENNEDY AND RICH  ,  we cannot thank you enough for all your hard work in the 

arrangements, etc. to make this funfilled trip happen.  You did a fantastic jobé.just like always.  

Whatôs even nicer, we know you do it from your heart; not because it is a job.  Your thoughtfulness, 

and the thoughtfulness of all the members in our Chapter, is what makes our Chapter Members so 

special. 

See you at the meeting, Jim and Carol  

 

SENIOR CHAPTER EDUCATORS  

TED & JOYCE STRUTZ  

EDUCATOR OF THE YEAR ð 2014  

                 FOR SALE 

 

 

 

1996 GL1500 SE 
Tulsa vented windshield  
Hartco touring seat  
Baker built air and hand wings  
Compu -fire alternator  
New battery   
Around 3000 miles on Elite III's  
Extra chrome and lights  
$6,500 or Best Offer.  

Phone 419 -566-4219 
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OCTOBER REPORT      
Meeting Attendance                 53  Level I   37 

Other Seminar Activity              0  Level II  13 

Seminar by Newsletter    125  Level III              6 

Seminar at Meeting                     53             Level IV              2 

Seminar:   

 

 

I very quietly confided to my best friend that I was having an 

affair.   

She turned to me and asked, 'Are you having it catered'?  

And that, my friend,  

Is the definition of 'OLD'!   

~ ~ ~  

Just before the funeral services, the undertaker  

Came up to the very elderly widow and asked,  

'How  old was your husband?'  

'96,'  she replied: 'Two years younger than me'  

'So  you're 98,' the undertaker commented.  

She responded, 'Hardly worth going home, is it?'  

~ ~ ~  

SUNSHINE LADY  

PHYLLIS KERR  

 

 Lucy Kennedy had another surgery   They removed a mass in the colon.  The good 

news is that it was NOT attached to the colon and was an easier removal than 

anticipated.  She got along fine and was only in the  hospital a couple of days. Our 

prayers and thoughts are with Lucy and Robbie.  They are special people and great 

Chapter ñBò Members.  

REMEMBER:  CHAPTER òBó HALLOWEEN PARTY ð DAN & PHYLLIS 

KERRõS HOME: 1136 St Rt. 89, Ashland, Ohio 44805  

  

Everyone  ride safely.    Until next time,  

h ugs,      Phyllis  
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COUPLE OF THE Y EAR 2015  

MIKE & CHERYL FINLEY  

We just finished having  our cookout and camp over. We had 3 couples 

that were die hard campers, that battled the weather, and we had a total 28 

people in the house for dinner. We all had a good time and we had so 

much good food! The next day we went out to breakfast at Paul Revere 

and we wanted to use our new fire pit so we came back and started a fire. 

We had a nice relaxing afternoon and 2 baby deer came out and got their 

picture taken.  

Last week we went to New York to Watkins Glen and camped in the Bunkhouse for 3 days. We actually got 

to see 19 waterfalls inside this Mountain, it was so beautiful,  Took a boat ride on Seneca Lake, one of the 

largest Finger Lakes in NY and traveled the Wine Tour. 

We will have our Leaf Ride to Parkersburg, West Virginia and the Halloween Party at the end of the 

month. Hope you are coming to the party at Dan & Phyllis Kerrôs home, 1136 St Rt. 89, Ashland, Ohio 

44805. What costume are you wearing? 

Mike & Cheryl  

 

 

DINNER RIDE COORDINATORS  

Al & CATHY NIGHSWANDER   

   

 

October Dinner rides 

Autumn is coming.  School buses are on the roads with football games on 

Friday nights.  The days are growing shorter and evenings are cooler.  The 

leaves are beginning to change to brilliant yellows, oranges , and reds.  Corn and beans are coming off and the deer are 

on the move.  Sweatshirts, boots, and leather jackets are needed for the evening rides.   

There are still beautiful days and evenings for riding.  So, we hope to see you at the October dinner rides.  

¶ Wednesday, October 14
th
, we will be dining at Cranberry Hills 5965 State Route 103, New Washington, 

Ohio (419)492-2192 

¶ Thursday, October 22
nd

, we will eat at Buehlerôs The Mill Restaurant, 1055 Sugarbush Drive, Ashland, 

(419)282-9800. 

Again, we will meet at the Richland Mall at 5P.M.  if you want to ride with a group.  If it is easier for you to travel 

directly to the restaurant, remember we like to eat at 6 P.M.  Good friends.  Good food.    

Good God.   Letôs eat!! 

Watch out for wet leaves and deer.  Ride safe, Al and Cathy  
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Ride Coordinator  

Susan Kennedy  

 
Hello Chapter B- I canôt believe that the end of September and fall is here.  It was definitely 

evident coming home from Williamsburg this past weekend. We saw many trees in the 

mountains changing color already.  I am hopeful that our fall ride will afford us good weather 

and a chance to see some great color in our home state of Ohio. 

This riding season is coming to an end but not before we enjoyed our last hurrah on the Leaf 

Ride. Seventeen couples signed up and met at the Cracker Barrel for breakfast before taking 

off.  It was a little chilly but beautiful and dry. It was a wonderful group of friends looking forward to the ride and 

beautiful weather provided by God.  And, you can bet he heard a lot of my prayers for good weather.  WHAT MORE 

CAN YOU ASK FOR.  

I want to thank Chapter B for your support and participation this past year. You are a great Chapter! 

On a side note, Mom will be having another surgery on October 5
th
.  When the Doctor finished up her colonoscopy he 

found some tissue he didnôt like and tests confirmed his thoughts, so he will be removing it on that day.  She will have 

one more surgery to go after this one.  Thank you all for your prayers and cards on her behalf.  

 

Remember it is the ride, and those you ride with!  

Susan  

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT  

BONNIE LANTZ  

 It is hard to believe that October and cold weather is almost here. Jerry 

and I have been making apple cider. It's pretty good stuff. I guess that 

falling leaves and apples should have given me a clue. Going to motor 

cycle rallies are almost done. Jerry is in Virginia this week and we have 

two in October. Then we will be home freezing with the rest of you, unless 

you get to go to Arizona. One of these winters soon, we will be joining 

you.  

We have our 2014 -KZ -37 foot toy-hauler for sale; 10 foot garage, completely 

ready for travel, full kitchen and bath. I bought one that is bigger. I guess some of us just 

are not happy with what we have. I promise that this is the only one that I will ever buy. 

Just give us a call if you want to see the KZ. 419-560-2992. 

 SEE YOU SOON, BONNIE  
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GWRRA ï CHAPTER ñBò 

 CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 

SATURDAY  

DECEMBER 5, 2015  

 

GROTTO HALL 
747 SOUTH MAIN STREET 

MANSFIELD 

 

MENU 
(served buffet style) 
Seven Layer Salad 

Choice of:  Honey Glazed Ham, Swiss Steak, Baked Parmesan Chicken 
Choice of: Baked or Sweet Potato 

Green Beans 
Roll ï Dessert 

Coffee, Ice Tea, Water 
 

6:30 ï APPETIZERS 
7:00 ï MEAL AND ENTERTAINMENT 

COST - $5.00 PER PERSON 
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